
Robyn Burke 
P.O. Box 1557 
Utqiagvik, AK 99723  

 
 

 
June 16, 2020 
 
Pauline Harvey, Superintendent 
North Slope Borough School District 
P.O. Box 169 
Utqiagvik, AK 99723 
 
Dear Superintendent Harvey,  
 
Please accept this letter of interest for the recently vacated School Board Seat “C” for District 3, 
Utqiagvik. My name is Robyn Kate Niayuq Burke. I am a parent and a lifelong community 
member  with a longstanding, vested interest in the welfare of the School District for all of the 
North Slope communities that it serves. My interest in this position is layered but at its heart is 
simple- this is home and it always will be. I want to contribute to and help ensure that the future 
of education on the North Slope is strong. 
 
I have the honor of being the mother of three amazing children. My incredibly bright stepson, 
Dontae, will be going into the 7th grade at Hopson Middle School this fall, my sweet son Rowan is 
18-months and will be attending Ipalook Elementary School in the fall of 2022 and  my 
inquisitive 5-month old daughter, Maevyn, will be attending the following year in 2023. My 
children along with all of the children on the North Slope give me great hope for the future.  
 
I was born and raised in Utqiagvik, I was raised alongside my sister by my Aaka, Fannie Kuutuuq 
Akpik, a lifelong educator and mentor for the Inupiat Education community.  I am mostly a 
product of the North Slope Borough School District school system, I attended Ipalook Elementary 
School beginning in ECE, followed by Hopson Middle School, and then Barrow High School 
through my freshman year when I decided to follow in my Aaka’s foot steps and graduated from 
Mt. Edgecumbe High School in Sitka, Alaska in 2009. Upon my graduation I moved back to 
Utqiagvik and began attending Ilisagvik College, where I am currently a student pursuing my 
Bachelor’s degree.  
 
In August 2010, I began working for the North Slope Borough School District and worked in a 
variety of capacities on and off for the last nearly 9 years. The reason I decided to apply for the 
position then is the same reason I am submitting my letter of interest to you today –  I wanted to 
support an education system that I believe in and contribute to the District’s Mission and Vision.   






